Meeting summary: 





May 15, 2009, 1060 Benedum Hall, 2 p.m.

First meeting of team that will make D4S2 refinements 

under grant by PA Department of Community and Economic Development 

ATTENDING:
See contact list
Summary:  Ken Sochats and Carey Balaban announced that the D4S2 project received a grant by DCED to further develop the D4S2 tool for use by cities and educational institutions.  The first status report is due in three months.  FEMA, PEMA, and DCED will be briefed during the term of the grant.
[D4S2 (Dynamic Discrete Disaster Decision Simulation System) is a tool for modeling and making decisions on all aspects of real or potential disasters to which emergency managers are expected to respond.  Unlike many other tools, D4S2 has a real-time, data-rich, and flexible simulation capability that helps emergency managers plan, test and execute their response duties.)]

The next phase of development will cover these areas: 

· Applying the tool, developed using Pittsburgh as the baseline city, to eight other Pennsylvania cities, beginning with Johnstown and including such cities as Allentown, Harrisburg, Bethlehem, Lancaster and Easton.  

· Improving the interface of the simulation/modeling engine with the GIS database.

· Marketing and distributing the tool; including the educational features that will be useful for training the next generation of emergency managers.

Three teams were identified to perform these tasks:  

· Modeling team

· GIS team

· Interface and data collection team

Balaban stressed the need to refine how the simulation tools “talk” to the GIS database, which will be the core reference point for users. Shuman suggested moving away from the agent-based approach; Balaban said a hybrid model would be ideal, one that would not require a supercomputer.  Shuman also said it was important to clarify the tool enhancements, essential features, and key problems addressed. Bidanda asked that the group receive some basic background information, such as a quad chart, and formalize the working group process.  Other discussion addressed the need to identify models for the spread of disease, incorporate tertiary facilities involved in disaster response, and specify the relationship of the ArcServer to Google Maps.  

The group agreed to meet in plenary session once a month, with subgroups meeting separately more often.  Other action items included the generation of a meeting schedule, agendas, contact lists and meeting minutes.  A web site will be created for use by the team.
